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April 

2022 

GWRRA TEAM 
Chapter E 
Chapter Directors Renny & Lois DiBartolomeo rdibart@hotmail.com 
Ass't Chapter Director Open   
Treasurer Sharon & Ed Golanka barnyardgang@zoominternet.net 
Ride Planner Sam Gallo samgdebg@yahooo.com 
Webmaster Len Rovenski lenrov19@yahoo.com 
Goodies Joanie Lindsay joannerichardson979@yahoo.com 

Chapter Couple Open    
Chapter Website   www.gwraapae.com 

     

GWRRA National 
Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA jeregood@aol.com 
Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 
Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 
John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 
Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 
Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 
Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership Enhancement mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 
James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 
Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 
Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 
Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Bruzzone Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 
GWRRA Website: www.gwrra.org PO Box 42450, Phoenix, AZ 85080 800-843-9460 

    

PA District 
District Director Dennis & Barb Smouse dsmouse@fronƟernet.net 
Assistant District Director B, K, V, Y Mike & Shirley Prince mikep@gwrrapav.org 
Assistant District Director C, E, S, T, W Eldon & Kerri Mickel emickel37@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Director D, I, N, P, Q Open for Candidate   
Assistant District Director H, M, R, X Open for Candidate  
District Educator Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager trikewingriders@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Educator Open for Candidate   
District Medic First Aid Coordinator Tim & Crystal Brakebill 12wingnut@zoominternet.net 
District Ride Coordinator Barry & Rhonda Blyler brwings@comcast.net  
District Senior University Coordinator Gerry & Bonnie VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Membership Enhancement Open for Candidate   
District Couple of Year Coordinator John & Glenda Leib crabcakelady@yahoo.com 
District Couple of the Year Ray & Doreen Snyder PA-I rdsnyder@comcast.net 
District Roll for the Dough Bonnie & Gerry VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Motorist Awareness Open for Candidate   
District Treasurer Jim & Kathie McClintock jcm@nb.net 
District Webmaster Mike & Darlene Ammerman auwinger@verizon.net 
District Newsletter Editor Carla Dawejko Carla.dawejko@gmail.com 
District Goodies Coordinator Dave & Cindy Marconi raidersdavecindy@yahoo.com 
PA District Website   www.gwrrapadist.org 

Newsletter Jim & Kathie McClintock jcm@nb.net 

April Gathering 

Sunday, April 3 

Eagle’s Landing
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Where We’ve Been 

Mar 6 – Sunday - March Gathering - Twenty-seven members joined us for the March Gathering.  A 
good time was had by all. 

Mar 13 - Chapter D Bowling Challenge - Chapter E was conspicuously absent from this event.  Every 
member of the team had to cancel because of a variety of ailments, illnesses and the weather conditions.  
Better luck next year. 

Mar 15 - Grand China Buffet - When we called to confirm the reservation, we were informed the 
restaurant was not open on Tuesday.  COVID strikes again.  We have rescheduled this place in April. 

Mar 19 - Saturday - Anniversary Party - Twenty-members attended this event.  The restaurant was 
decorated to reflect the St. Patrick’s Day theme and many of the attendees wore their finest  green attire.  
Food was great and the company was even better.  Everyone had a great time. 

Mar 25 - Friday - Fish Fry - The location is the Our Lady of the Miraculous Medal Church at 300 Pike 
Street, Meadowlands.  Meeting time is 4:30PM.  This event occurs after the newsletter is published, so if 
you go, have a good time.  We’ll be looking for you. 

Apr 3 – Sunday - April Gathering - We will be returning to Eagles Landing Restaurant.  The address 
is 503 Airport Road, Belle Vernon.  Breakfast will begin at 9:30AM with the Gathering to follow. 

Apr 5 - Tuesday - Ride Schedule Meeting - All members are invited to assist in organizing the ride 
schedule for the reminder of the year.  It is being held at the Smithton Truck Stop at The Denny’s 
Restaurant on April 5th at 5:30pm 122 Fitz Henrey Road, Smithton PA. Everyone is welcome.  

Apr 8 - Friday - Fish Fry - The location is Epiphany of our Lord Catholic Church.  The address is 44 
Pennsylvania Boulevard, Monessen.  Meeting time is 4:30PM. 

Apr 21 - Thursday - Grand China Buffet - The address is 301 Oak Spring Road, Washington.  Dinner 
will begin at 6:30PM.  The Peppermill Restaurant, that was originally scheduled for this date, has closed 
their doors. 

Apr 23 - Saturday - Spring House, Eighty Four, PA - Ice Cream Run - Cancelled. 

Apr 24 - Sunday - Murrysville Alliance Church Bike Blessing - Flyer attached.  Anyone who is going 
should meet there. 

Save The Dates 

Jun 18 - Saturday - PA District Ride-In & Pig Roast - Flyer attached. 

Jul 8-10 - All Chapters East - Flyer attached.  

Aug 6 - Sunday - Ride Against Hunger - Details to be provided at a later date. 

Sep 8-10 - PA District Rally—Flyer attached. 

Sep 18 - Sunday - Ride for Kids - Details to be provided at a later date. 

Where We’re Going 
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Hello Folks, 

Spring riding season is upon us. We will have our April gathering at 
the Eagles Landing Restaurant on Sunday April 3rd at 9:30am, 503 
Airport Road Belle Vernon PA. 

Chris Haas from Chapter P and some of its members will be joining 
us. Chapter P has planned a ride after our Gathering and has asked 
us to join them. All are welcome. Ride is to Twin Lakes Park.  

Due to circumstances beyond our control we had to cancel the March dinner ride to the China Buffet in 
Washington PA. We will reschedule this event sometime in the near future. 

On March 19th we had our anniversary party at The Lamplighter Restaurant.  All our members wore their 
green outfits to celebrate the evenings festivities. Fun, laughs and good food was enjoyed by all. I would 
like to thank the party committee for their help. Great job. The following are the door prize winners:  Ralph 
Bliss, Angie Lambo, Alan and Elie Cowfer Chapter D, Sam Gallo, Ed Golanka and Sharon Golanka , 
Gerald Hoover, Paul and Joannie Richardson, Janice Rizzo and  Mick Yanchak. 

On Tuesday April 5th at 5:30 pm we will have our Ride schedule meeting at The Denny’s Restaurant 122 
Fitz Henrey RD. Smithton PA. We will finish out the last 6 months of 2022. All are welcome. In the last few 
months Lois and I have had some bad luck with making reservations for our events. Restaurants have 
closed, and if they are open, they have a staff shortage or a limited menu. They also have a limit on the 
people they will take for a dinner event. We have covid19, and now gas prices are out of site. We will try 
our best to make dinner rides and ice cream runs happen so our membership can enjoy the 2022 riding 
season. Please come to our events and enjoy the fun times and friendship. 

Until we meet again 
Happy Trails, 
Renny DiBartolomeo 

From the Director’s Chair 

Spring Is here… 
And our Chapter E flower is in full bloom 
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From Our Webmaster 

Ken and Barbie Varner from McKenzie Tenn. take Multiple First Places 

 

The new owners of Bill Ruth's bike have not been letting any dust settle with them winning first place 

in show in Tupelo MS,  for their class and also won 1st place for best bike first time showing at the 

World of Customs Show, along with $1000 cash award. The trike will be on the promotions pictures 

for next year's show.  They also got a first place in the World of Wheels show in Birmingham, AL. 

They hope this will make Bill proud of what he created. We are sure it will. With his health problems 

the last thing he wanted was for his pride and joy sitting in a garage collecting dust. The people really 

like the trike  and trailer. They also got a toy hauler for it with some wild custom graphics. Look below 

to check out the pictures. 
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From the Editor’s Desk 

Fiinally.  It’s April and all of the bad weather is behind us, or at least, I 
hope so.  So, beginning with the April Gathering, we will be scheduling an 
after-gathering ride.   

In general, all rides will be organized using the following criteria: 

 Mileage and seat time will be included in the ride descriptions, so 
you can decide if the scheduled ride matches your riding 
endurance. 

 Stops will be scheduled about every 75-90 minutes.  I don’t know about you, the last thing I want 
to do is ride uncomfortable. 

 Meal stops will be identified. 
 We’ll be home for dinner, unless it’s a dinner ride. 
 Vehicles with 2, 3 or 4 wheels will be consider appropriate transportation. 

This month’s ride will be to Twin Lakes Park.  An advance report of the weather indicates a temperature 
in the 60’s, cloudy, but no rain.  That being said, if it’s raining, then we’ll just add this ride to the list of 
rides to reschedule.  It’s about an hour from Eagles Landing, so we’ll go there and see what is available 
to do.  After that, maybe we can go a little further down the road for something to eat.    

 

Fish Fry 

The April Fish Fry is scheduled for the Epiphany of our Lord Catholic Church on Friday April 8.  The 
address is 44 Pennsylvania Boulevard, Monessen.  Meeting time is 4:30PM.  Those who have been 
there before say it’s excellent.  Meeting time is 4:30PM.  Hope to see your there   

 

Chapter D Bowling Challenge 

You may recall the big snow of March, 2022.  Well, it certainly caused major problems for our bowling 
team.  Our number 1 couple on the team was trapped in Ohio because of the snow.  Our number 2 
couple experienced a near-death experience because of a fall while trying to shovel out.  The number 3 
couple had a medical emergency and was forced to cancel.  And finally, our number 4 couple are such 
bad bowlers, the rest of the team asked them to stay home to avoid any embarrassment.  Needless to 
say, Chapter E was not represented at the Bowling Challenge.  However, reports from the Challenge 
organizers indicate that three other chapters did make it and everyone had a great time.  Hopefully, next 
year, the bowling gods will smile down upon Chapter E and we will be able to field a team. 

   

Calendar 

If you’ve been paying attention, you have seen how fluid our calendar schedule has become.  Because 
of COVID and staff availability, restaurants have been cancelling our reservations with very little or no 
advance notice.  Because of this, be sure to check the newsletter section relating to where we are going.  
If there are last minute changes, we will be notifying you through emails and Call-Em-All messages.  The 

(Con nued on page 6) 
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From the Editor’s Desk (continued) 

Chapter staff is doing their best, so just be patient.  No matter what, we always enjoy seeing your smiling 
face. 

Even though our track record for the first three months has been less than stellar, we are going to schedule 
activities for the remainder of the year at a meeting scheduled on Wednesday, April 5.  The meeting will be 
held at the Denny’s in Smithton.  The meeting is open to everyone, so please feel free to attend.  If you 
can’t attend, but have an idea for a ride, please pass that idea on to Renny or Sam Gallo.    

 

GWRRA Stuff 

The District is starting to schedule activities for your consideration.  First, there is a District Ride-In Pig 
Roast sponsored by Chapter N.  It is being held on Saturday, June 18.  The charge is $10.00.  It will be a 
pleasant ride north.  Flyer attached. 

Second, for those of us who enjoy camping, the All-Chapters East is scheduled for the weekend of July 8.  
Kathie and I will be going, but since we don’t camp, we’ve found a Marriot down the road that will do quite 
nicely.  The location is out past Chambersburg, so a leisurely ride on the Lincoln Highway is an added 
bonus.  There’s lots of stuff scheduled, but Kathie’s focus is on the two included ice cream socials.  Flyer 
attached. 

Finally, the District Rally will be held close to home in Cranberry Township beginning Thursday, September 
8.  Lots of activities are scheduled along with a list of training classes.  If you’ve never taken a rider course,  
this is the perfect opportunity to do so, but don’t delay classes fill up quickly.  Flyer attached.   

Submitted, 
Jim McClintock 

(Con nued from page 5) 
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From the District Director 

Welcome to April!  Have you gotten your bike out yet?  While out and about 
Barb & I saw several brave souls, so I thought, “hey, why not me”.  Out 
came the bike.  Barb would not go with me, a little chilly.  Well, I took off 
and was having a grand old time, not paying attention to anything.  Next 
thing I knew, it was snowing – damn heated seat!  I immediately headed 
home.  As luck would have it, the snow kept coming down and before too 
long the road was covered!  I was being careful and cruising along when I 
came around a corner and both wheels started sliding.  Next thing I knew I 
was on my side sliding down the road.  There was a bare spot in the road 
up ahead.  My luck was changing.  The tires hit the bare spot and the bike 
righted itself with me in the seat and I arrived home safe and sound – not a 
scratch on the bike.  Now, if anyone out there believes any part of this story, all I have to say to you is 
“April Fools”!!!!! 

Okay, now that I’ve had my fun, down to business as they say.  I think all the Chapter Checking Accounts 
have been taken care of.  Even the District Treasury has been changed over, so we are ready to roll.  That 
behind me, I’ve been tackling the District Rally.  A lot of work to do there.  I’ve had many inquiries about 
the Registration Form/Flyer.  I was hoping to have it done to put in the District April Newsletter, but I’m not 
going to make it.  I am going to commit to sending it out by the end of the month – no April Fools joke 
here.  So you can look for that and get it distributed far and wide.  Using last year’s All Chapters West as a 
guideline, I think we will have a bang up attendance for this year’s District Rally.  At least I hope so. 

I love putting on warm underwear fresh out of the dryer.  Plus, it’s fun to look around the 
laundromat and guess who they belong to. 
 

Speaking of the District Rally, I am going to need a ton of help to pull it off.  This is where all of you come 
in.  There are events like, Bike Show, Talent Contest (or as I like to call it the No-Talent Contest – okay, 
only kidding, partially), Mascot Challenge, Games, Bike Games etc, that need someone to be in charge.  
The more involved, the less each has to worry about and the more fun everyone has.  You will get more 
out of it than you put into it.  That has always been my experience. 

You know stuff’s going down when your friend says, “Hold my teeth!” 

I promised to give you a little summary of my snowmobiling trip to 
Northern Maine.  Not as good as the last couple of times I went up.  
The temperatures were warmer and there were broken groomers, so 
trails were less than spectacular, which is not what I’m used to up 
there.  However, the group of guys I go with are like family, the same 
as our GWRRA family.  We had a mishap the first day out.  Started 
across Moosehead Lake, an official snowmobile trail.  There was a 
pressure heave about three miles out.  Unbeknownst to us, there is 
water or thinly iced over water on either side of a pressure heave.  
Our leader made it over but the second rider did not.  Took us the 
balance of the day to get the sled out of the water and off the Lake.  Two guys with one wet foot and we 
almost lost our leader as he went into the water up to his armpits.  Scared the living bejesus out of us.  
(The lake is 180’ deep in that spot.)  Fortunately he caught enough ice he did not go in and we were able 

(Con nued on page 8) 
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From the District Director (continued) 

to pull him out.  So no riding the first day.  Total for the 
week was low, because of this and slower going with 
bumpy trails.  I got almost 600 miles for the week is all.  
Usually 1,000 miles or more.  One interesting place we 
got to was the B52 Bomber Crash Site, which crashed in 
1963 on a training run with only two survivors.  You literal-
ly ride your sled through the wreckage.  Not much to see 
as the snow was pretty deep.  I did have some pretty 
good food during the week.  A prime rib on Friday night 
was the best I’ve ever had.  Sunday nights turkey with all 
the trimmings was outstanding.  For breakfast Sunday 
morning had Eggs Benedict.  Wow were they good!  All in all a good snowmobile trip.  I made it home un-
scathed, no bruises or broken bones.  I did sustain a paper cut on my pinkie finger when unpacking my 
gear.  It huuuurrrrttt! 

Our Fearful Leader: “It’s not about how many times you fall.  It’s about how many times you 
get back up.”  Officer, “Yeah, that’s not how field sobriety tests work.” 
 

Well back to business before I sign off.  Our District Educator, Gerry Kerkeslager, is being more proactive.  
He is attempting to update the Educator Database.  Some of the information he is looking for right now is 
your mileage from last year.  The only thing he does with the info is put it into the database.  He does not 
need your exact to the tenth mileage.  Give him what you an.  You can access the database to see your 
information.  Go to the PA District website.  Click on ‘Rider Ed’ at the top of the page.  Scroll down to see 
‘Quick Links to forms and other useful information”.  Click on ‘Rider Education Data Base’.  While you will 
see a sign in, I could not get it to work.  Click on ‘How To Access Your RE Database Record Instructions’.  
Follow these steps to get you access.  Enjoy! 

A man visits a wise man and meets his three daughters… He's staying for the night and each 
of the girls come to him in turn to offer their hospitality. The first one tells him her name is 
June because she was born in June. She is well practiced in fortune telling and gives him ad-
vice on the future. The second one tells him her name is August because she was born in Au-
gust. She practices medicine and gives him a complete physical. The third one tells him her 
name is Maple because she was born in the neighboring town. She tells him of a great treasure 
buried beneath the family stables. After digging for an entire night, he returns empty-handed 
to the house covered in dirt and animal excrement. He complains to the wise man about 
Maple's deception. The wise man replies "oh you must have met April. April fools." 

I know there was more I wanted to tell you this month, but, I’ve forgotten what it was.  I’ll remember as 
soon as I hit the “send” button to Carla, our District Newsletter Editor.  I guess it will have to wait till next 
month. 

Starting off the day with two eggs for breakfast.  They’re Cadbury eggs but whatever.  The 
diet plan just says “2 eggs” so let’s not get picky. 

Have a Happy Easter, 
Dennis & Barb Smouse 
District Directors 

(Con nued from page 7) 
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From the District Educator 

Hello PA District 

 
        Reducing Risk while Riding in a City Environment 
 
. 
First step to city riding is: avoid it if possible. Yes, if you can go around the city, 
by all means do that ! That being said, realistically we will be entering the city at 
times, either to reach our destination or perhaps you even live in a city 
environment. So look at a few of the things you can do to improve our chances 
in such an environment. The biggest difference with city riding is all the things 
going on at once that our brains have to process. Our multitasking is increased 
tremendously. We have to pick out the important things that our senses are collecting and take 
appropriate actions to keep us as safe as possible. 
 
A good way to help spot potential problems is to look further down the road. Back off the car in front of you 
and look around it. You’re looking for things you may need deal with coming up as 
far as you can see down the road with detail. Don’t just stare in one spot, move your eyes around and 
understand what you are seeing. Spend extra time observing items you see as potential threats. 
Now that you have spotted potential threats you will be prepared ahead of time and avoid most of them, 
perhaps preventing several from occurring at the same time even.  
 
Get yourself away from potential problems or things that might cause a problem. Try to stay clear of large 
vehicles, not just buses and trucks, but SUV’s as well. These vehicles not only have large blind spots, but 
also block everyone around from seeing you when you are close to them. Remember, intersections 
account for the majority of motorcycle collisions, and a large percentage of those are from a left turning 
vehicle. BE SEEN, make yourself stand out!                 
 
Remember,  
ALL THE GEAR ALL THE TIME 
PA District Educators 
Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager 
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Other Stuff 

April Birthday Wishes! 

April Anniversaries! 

REMINDERS 

If you have any suggestions for rides or activities, please contact Renny, Sam or Jim. 

Any changes or corrections in personal data (address, phone, email, birthday, anniversary) should be re-
ported to Jim. 

  8 Toni Ruth 

  8 Bonnie McConnell 

 10 Jerry Hoover 

  11 Bill Ruth 

  23 Patsy Rovenski 

  

 No one Got Married this Month 

  

  

  

  

This year’s Wing Ding is being held in Shreveport, Louisiana, 
June 28 through July 2, 2022. 

Click here to register. 

Mark Your Calendars! 
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